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FairWork

Commission
10 June 2014

Mr Anthony Sheldon

National Secretary

Transport Workers’ Union of Australia
Level 2, Transport House

388-390 Sussex Street

Sydney

NSW 2000

Email: legal@twu.com.au; info@twu.asn.au
Cc: nswlegall@twunsw.org.au
wayne.mader@twu.asn.au
rick.burton@twuwa.org.au
info@twugld.asn.au

Dear Mr Sheldon,
Annual Lodgement of Information for the year 2013

I acknowledge receipt of your Declaration from the following branches of the Transport
Workers’ Union of Australia: the New South Wales Branch, the Victorian/Tasmanian
Branch, the Western Australia Branch and the Queensland Branch, providing
information in accordance with subsection 233(1) of the Fair Work (Registered
Organisations) Act 2009.

The documents lodged cover the required information for the 2014 annual return of the
Transport Workers’ Union of Australia.

The annual returns will be placed on a website maintained by Fair Work Commission at
http://www.e-airc.gov.au/179V/.

New requirement for 2015 Annual Returns

Section 233 of the Fair Work (Registered Organisations) Act 2009 requires an
organisation to lodge a declaration and copies of information with the Fair Work
Commission (the Commission) by the 31st March in each year. | note that in 2014 each
branch of the Transport Workers’ Union of Australia lodged a declaration and the required
information. As section 233 places the onus of lodgement on the organisation and not
each branch, it is the view of the Commission that the national body of the Transport
Workers’ Union of Australia is obliged to lodge all of the required information.

From 2015 the Commission intends to create one matter number for the Transport
Workers’ Union of Australia, instead of a matter number for each branch of the Transport
Workers’ Union of Australia. The national body of Transport Workers’ Union of Australia
will receive a reminder letter at the start of 2015. The branches will not receive a reminder
letter.
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From 2015 the national body of Transport Workers’ Union of Australia is requested to
collate and lodge the information regarding the national body of Transport Workers’ Union
of Australia and all of its branches. To assist with this task, | have attached a template
annual return.

If you wish to discuss this matter, please to contact me by email at sarah.wilkin@fwc.gov.au or
by telephone on (03) 8661 7604.

Yours sincerely

Sarah Wilkin
Regulatory Compliance Branch
Fair Work Commission

Tel: 03 86617604

Email: sarah.wilkin@fwc.gov.au
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